
ENVIRONMENT LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING


12th September, 2011

Meeting commenced: 11.15 a.m.

      “                ended: 11.40 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Ray Mashiter - in the Chair
Ben Dolan - Strategic Director, Environment and Community Safety

Mark Reeves - Deputy Director, Environment and Community Safety

Don Brown - Assistant Director, Community Safety

David Seager - Assistant Director, Operational and Commercial Services

Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Advisor

	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	49.
	APOLOGIES
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Ryan.
	

	
	
	

	50.
	MINUTES

	

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 31st August, 2011, were approved as a correct record.
	

	
	
	

	51.
	NEIGHBOURHOODS SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
	

	
	
	

	
	David Seager reported that he was currently preparing a presentation with regard to recycling issues, which was to be given to the Neighbourhoods and Scrutiny Committee on 19th September, 2011 and he would brief the Lead Member on in the meantime. 
	

	
	
	

	52.
	CITY WEST CONTRACT UPDATES
	

	
	
	

	
	David Seager provided an update in relation to the tender recently submitted by the Environment and Community Safety Directorate to undertake grounds maintenance work on behalf of the City West Housing Trust, the details of which were noted.
	

	
	
	

	53.
	BUDGET 2011/2012
	

	
	
	

	
	Mark Reeves reported that a detailed report on budget proposals for 2011/12 and beyond would be presented at the next Lead Member briefing. 
	

	
	
	


	54.
	APSE SERVICE AWARDS 2011
	

	
	
	

	
	It was reported that Salford City Council had recently won the Association of Public Service Excellence (APSE) Best Public/Public Partnership Working Initiatives in relation to Projects Gulf. It was also reported that the City Council had been final in a number of other categories at the same awards. 
	

	
	
	

	55.
	FUTURE BRIEFINGS
	

	
	
	

	
	It was agreed that future formal briefings be held on a monthly basis on the following dates:-
	

	
	
	

	
	· Monday 10th October, 2011
· Monday 7th November, 2011
· Monday 5th December, 2011
	

	
	
	

	
	It was also agreed that the second meetings already scheduled each month would instead take the form of informal briefings to be held at Turnpike House. 
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